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NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

Invitation to Bid 

The Town of Gray is soliciting bids from qualified firms to facilitate the preparation of a 
new Comprehensive Plan for the Town of Gray. 

The Town's currently adopted Comprehensive Plan was completed in 2003 and deemed 
inconsistent with the Growth Management Act (GMA) by the State Planning Office in 
March of 2004 (the "2003 Plan"). There have been several substantive changes in the 
community since 2003 including the construction of the by-pass (Rt. 26A) and population 
increases resulting in being forced to accept Urban Compact Areas by the State. 



The Gray Town Council is committed to a thorough update/re-write of the 2003 Plan, 
involving extensive public outreach throughout the undertaking. It is imperative that the 
new Plan be consistent with the GMA by the State. 

The Town Council is in the process of forming a Comprehensive Plan Steering 
Committee (CPSC) that will be guiding the Comp Plan process with substantial input 
from the selected consultant and Town staff as appropriate. 

The following describes the scope of services desired, particular needs for a response, 
and timeline for submissions. 

1. Project Description

Working collaboratively with both the Town's Comprehensive Plan Steering 
Committee ("CPSC") and Town Staff, the consultant will take a leading role in: 
(1) preparing a new Comprehensive Plan (the "2020 Plan") for the Town, (2)
assisting the Town in submitting the 2020 Plan to the State of Maine, (3) ensuring
that the 2020 Plan is compatible with the State of Maine Growth Management
Act, and (4) in conjunction with the Town, propose and implement a plan to
effectively solicit public input through surveys, workshops, or other means the
consultant deems appropriate to gauge public opinion and support for the 2020
Plan's contents.

The Gray Town Council expects periodic updates throughout the process to 
ensure that it is apprised of forward progress and any anticipated policy decisions. 
The Council would like to have the Plan completed within 12 to 18 months from 

the time a bid is awarded; however, the Town is committed to extensive public 
input throughout the process, which may necessitate additional time to complete 
the 2020 Plan. 

Accessibility in content and formatting is very important. The Town Council 
intends to have the 2020 Plan easily understood by the majority of Gray residents. 
While some of the background chapters may not necessarily fit with this style, the 

essential components of 2020 Plan must be clear or else the Plan will not be 
readily understood and therefore will not be providing the necessary policy 
direction to Gray residents. There are fairly recent comprehensive plans for 
municipalities in southern Maine that serve as examples of this more user-friendly 
approach that the Council endorses. 

Perhaps the paramount objective is to have the policy directions detailed in the 
2020 Plan practically implementable through extensive public outreach. Many 
parties involved with municipal government have seen examples of a duly 
adopted Comp Plan fall on political skids when it came time to actually 
implement the policies memorialized in the Plan. Obtaining accurate and frequent 
public input representing the majority of Gray residents throughout the 
formulation of the new Plan is the most effective method of ensuring that the 
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